

OHTATIO ENERGY BOARD

Barbara Reuber

10F 5 2 5001

Ontario Regulatory Affairs

700 University Avenue Toronto, Ontario M5G 1X6

BECEINED

Tel: 416-592-5419 Fax: 416-592-8519 barbara.reuber@opg.com

July 23, 2007

## VIA EMAIL AND COURIER

Ms. Kirsten Walli Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319, 27<sup>th</sup> Floor 2300 Yonge Street, Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

OEB BOARD SECRETARY

File No: SubFile: 4

Panel PN

Licensing

Other Rest MB

Re:

**Distributed Generation: Rates and Connection Consultation** 

Board File No.: EB-2007-0630

Participation by Ontario Power Generation Inc. (OPG)

OPG wishes to participate in the consultation regarding rates and connection policy issues for distributed generation, File No. EB-2007-0630. OPG apologizes for submitting its participation request after July 20, 2007; the delay was due to staff vacation. OPG does not intend to seek an award of costs.

OPG is a corporation registered in Ontario which owns and operates a significant portfolio of electricity generation plants in the province of Ontario, including 29 distributed generation facilities. OPG is active in the Ontario electricity market and therefore has an interest in the matters covered by the consultation.

All correspondence relating to this consultation should be addressed to:

Mr. Tony Petrella
Senior Advisor - Regulatory Affairs
Ontario Power Generation Inc.
700 University Avenue, H18-E1
Toronto, Ontario
M5G 1X6

Telephone: (416) 592-3036

Fax: (416) 592-8519



If there are any questions with respect to this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me at (416) 592-5419 or Tony Petrella at (416)592-3036.

Yours truly,

Barbara Reuber

Director, Ontario Regulatory Affairs

Ontario Power Generation Inc.